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Words from the Chair 
 
Greetings, 
 

As November rolls into December the holiday season is fast upon us!  This 
time of year, YOUR HBDA organization is wrapping up 2021 and, from my 
perspective, it has been a remarkable year. 
 
While COVID 19 is still lurking (and will periodically raise up again), the 
year has been largely uneventful except for the movement of this year’s 
Annual Meeting to March 2022.  Camp Clot Not was very successful, our 
manufacturer seminars continued to provide the latest and greatest  
information to you, the annual Golf Tournament was outstanding.  Next  
up is the annual Year End Luncheon, and some much-needed down time 
for the staff. 
 
The big challenge this year has been to manage a compressed schedule  

of programs and to keep our sponsors informed as we had to adjust our  
efforts to meet COVID restrictions.  Fortunately, that has seamlessly  
happened thanks to Vicki, Amanda, and a host of volunteers.  Hopefully, 
2022 will return to “NORMAL.” 
 
The organization is on solid financial ground as we have closely monitored 
expenses and scaled back some programs so as “to get the most bang for 
the buck.”  This has happened behind the scenes and from a consumer 
perspective, largely unnoticed. 
 
Next year will see some changes as we look to answer the “What’s Next” 
question.  We do what we do extremely well and very efficiently.  Our  
goal is to not get too comfortable and forget the need to grow and stretch 
ourselves.   Lots more to follow as the Board looks to the future. 
 
From the Board, have a great 
Thanksgiving and Christmas 
and an exciting New Year.  
Blessings to All! 
 

Rick Dinkins 

Chairman 
 

 

 

 



30+Dedicated Volunteers! 

50 Pairs of Scissors! 

20 Rolls of Packing Tape! 

25+ Industry Friends! 

1 Fuzzy Lemur and so much more! 

Camp Harvest is a labor of love by the women of HBDA and their volunteers!  The above list is only 
a mere sampling of what and who it takes to make our Family Fall Camp a huge success. 

 
Many months go into the planning stages of this weekend of fellowship and education, to provide 
families and friends of Alabama’s bleeding disorders community, the most up-to-date information 
available, with a little fun thrown in! 
 
Friday evening, the eager family campers arrived at beautiful Children’s Harbor on Lake Martin and 
were greeted by Vicki, Brenda and Leslie who shared with them the exciting events that would be 
presented throughout the weekend. 
 
After almost two years being apart because of Covid, old friendships were embraced, and new 
friendships began! A hearty dinner, roaring campfire with marshmallows and a hot chocolate, apple 
cider bar wrapped up the evening and our sleepy campers made their way to bed. 

 
Saturday dawned bright and beautiful as our members joined together for breakfast and fellowship.  
Bayer’s educational program featured a patient advocate who shared his story about growing up 
with Hemophilia. 



HBDA kept the kids entertained while the parents attended the informative sessions with Bran-
don Young’s “Country Boy Fishing,” relay races, arts and crafts and many other activities. 
 
Takeda’s speaker, Erin Weigel talked about overcoming adversity, not to be afraid of living life 
fully and the benefits of treating prophylactically. 

 
 In between programs, HBDA produced their very own version of “Halloween Chef Wars,” featur-
ing the wild and crazy antics of Leslie Bailey and Lee Hall!  Assigned to produce their scariest 
clown nightmare, they both turned out masterpieces…well, maybe not quite masterpieces! LOL!  
Lee won round 1 and then it was on like Donkey Kong for round two later that evening! 
 
Octapharma hosted renowned Dr. Tami Singleton at our lunch session, who eloquently spoke 
about previously untreated patients with Hemophilia A, inhibitors, and the NuProtect Study. 
 

During the afternoon educational session for their parents and caregivers, the kids divided up into 
two teams and competed in the “Haunted Golf Cart Challenge!”  This hilarious contest resulted in 
bragging rights for the winning side and a crisp ten-dollar bill for each team member! 



Saturday afternoon our families, volunteers and sponsors celebrated the season at our annual Fall 
Festival! 
 
A family pumpkin contest, Tickled Pink petting zoo, Toxic Meltdown, a photo booth, bouncy  

houses, face painting, games of all sorts and the magical characters Elsa, Anna, Captain America, 
and Spiderman made it an afternoon of fun, family bonding and building lifelong friendships! 
 
A costume contest and the judging of the decorated golfcarts, along with a yummy dinner, put a  
big smile on everybody’s face and gave them a full tummy! 

 
Round two of “Halloween Chef Wars” finished out the evening with members of our community 
working with our “Chefs,” to carve a pumpkin of perfection!  Once again, Lee’s team won, but 
Leslie’s team gave him a run for the money! 
 
Sunday dawned in glorious splendor and CSL Behring’s speaker, Pete, talked about how he uses 
positivity to navigate through life’s challenges while living with Hemophilia. 
 
Genentech enlightened us about Hemlibra with their speaker APRN Sophia Miranda. 

 
As this amazing weekend came to a close, our families shared with us they were so grateful to be 
able to get together and bond with their peers, while learning about all that is new in the world of 
Bleeding Disorders. 
 
It can be said that definitely, “A good time was had by all!” 
 

“Families and friends form some of the closest of bonds you will ever experience. It is almost  
impossible for you to lead a happy life without support from these important groups of people.”  
 
– Jeffrey Dawson 

 
Until 2022, be blessed! 









HBDA KNOWS HOW TO “Tee It Up!”  
 

This year’s tournament was no exception to the rule.  Once again, we were honored to have one 
of our biggest supporters attend our tournament! Dr. David Bronner and his team was on hand to 
help raise awareness and funds for Alabama’s Bleeding Disorders Community. 

 
The Robert Trent Jones Golf Course at Capitol Hill graciously opened its doors once again for our 
golfers and we were blessed with picture perfect weather! 
 
Pro golfer, Perry Parker joined us for this afternoon of comradery on the pristine greens.  Having 
Hemophilia himself, he brings to the game the notion that a bleeding disorder does not have to 
“define” who you are, it’s just what you have.  His inspiring approach to life could be a lesson to 
us all! 
 
Our participating teams had a blast!  Friendly, and sometimes a bit competitive golfing, fabulous 
food, unique raffle baskets to bid on and some awesome surprises, made their day outstanding! 

 
 
HBDA does not put on an event of this 
caliber without a little help from our 
friends.  We are very grateful to our  
industry partners, volunteers and friends 
who make this exciting fund-raiser a huge 
success each year! 
 
Have a great rest of 2021 and we look  

forward to seeing you again in 2022! 







On behalf of the Staff and Board of HBDA, we wish you a very Merry Christmas and a 

Happy New Year! Thank you for your continued support of our organization and we look 

forward to serving you in 2022! God Bless You and your families! 









CLOT Line Assistance Program 
 
Members: 
 
If you are going through a difficult time, please remember, your HBDA family is here  

for you! 

 

If you have been affected by COVID-19, or if you need assistance purchasing school  

supplies for your kids, please reach out to us.  

Date of Event:      Event:      Event Location: 

December 11, 2021 Year End Luncheon   Embassy Suites Mgm 

March 11 - 13, 2022 Annual Meeting          Embassy Suites Mgm 

 

 

    More information will be coming out soon! 




